
                                                               PILLATON PARISH COUNCIL   
                        Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting 1/2/2022 

ATTENDANCE Cllrs. Dolley, Warne, Floyd, Moore, Ley, Bunkum, Johnson and  
County Councillor Daw. 
APOLOGIES none.  
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST none  
PUBLIC FORUM 
There were 2 members of the public present. 
Mrs West thanked the Council for supporting the application for the creation of 
holiday units at the Weary Friar. 
County Councillor Daw raised the issue of traffic speed. It was recognised that 
enforcement was difficult but the suggestion of recording delivery van numbers and 
complaining to the firm involved was welcomed. 
MINUTES  
The minutes of 4th January 2022 Council meeting were accepted unanimously after 
inserting the sentence < The Neighbourhood Plan was rejected because such a Plan 
was considered not appropriate to the Village and the cost was excessive>. 
The Council agreed that minutes relating to significant matters should include 
reasons for acceptance or rejection. 
MATTERS ARISING 
PLAY PARK 
Cllr Johnson informed the meeting that a grant of £9,000 had been secured from the 
Solar Farm fund and together with other sources the target of £16,000 was within 
reach. Parishioners were urged to donate to the scheme. 
The Council supported the raising of a contract by the Play Park Committee to 
purchase the equipment when the necessary funds had been obtained and a 
contractor chosen. 
PLANNING APPLICATIONS none. 
INCREASE IN BRIDGE AND FERRY TOLLS 
The Council urged the public to object individually to the proposed increase as the 
construction and maintenance of highways and bridges throughout the Country 
was met by central government with the Tamar Crossings being unfairly excluded. 
PAYMENTS 
The Council agreed the following payment; £1,408.16 to Cornwall Council for 
election costs. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS  
The Chairman reported that as a result of safety checks at the playing field some 
posts and timbers required repairing and the Council approved a quotation of £90 to 
carry out the repairs. 
Councillor Warne sought advice as to the positioning of slow signs for which he 
would seek the installation via the local CNA . 

Chairman Mr. Dolley................................................... 

  


